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The Heavenly Asia-Pacific Universal Peace Federation (UPF) convened an Executive Meeting in 

Bangkok, Thailand, with participants joining both onsite and online. This four-day gathering served as a 

pivotal opportunity to assess the current providential momentum and explore strategic pathways for 

regional cooperation and advancement. 

 

 
 

Chief Director Lee Cheong-woo of the Cheon Mu Won Central Administration, participating remotely, 

emphasized the urgent need for leaders to achieve absolute unity with True Mother, underscoring the 

importance of fulfilling leadership responsibilities with an unwavering sense of mission. UPF 

International Chairman Mr. Tageldin Hamad delivered a compelling message, calling for the 

establishment of a foundation of peace rooted in love, respect, and mutual care. Heavenly Asia-Pacific 

Continental Director Mr. Masaichi Hori stressed the essential need for harmonious collaboration between 

UPF and FFWPU to advance Heaven's providence in this new era. 

 

Through this significant meeting, leaders gained greater clarity on the providential direction and divine 

flow of the current age, reaffirming their sacred commitment to fulfill Heaven's Will with complete 

dedication. 

 


